Troop Committee Meeting Minutes

Boy Scout Troop 312

December 3, 2012
Members in attendance: Mr. Wise, Chair; Mr. G. Lee, Scoutmaster; Ms. McGregor, Secretary; Mr. Cannon, Treasurer; Mr. Law, Advancements; Mr. McGregor, Webmaster; Mr. Bebber, Outdoor Activities Coordinator; Mr. Ranta, Fundraising; Mr. Croom, Camp Rainey Mountain and Merit Badge Day; Mr. Barnes, Eagle and OA Advisor; Mr. Kuenzli; Mr. S. Lee; Mr. Hunton; Mr. Heron; Mr. Fletcher; Ryan Short, SPL
Mr. Broughton (Former Assistant Scout Master)

Mr. Broughton presented a donation to the troop from Martin Marietta to be used for scholarships.

Ms. McGregor (Secretary)

· Mr. Law noted an error in the November minutes: the scouts no longer receive money from the SSSJ pumpkin sale. Mr. Croom moved, and Mr. Ranted seconded approval of the minutes with that change. Motioned carried.
No Treasurer’s Report
R. Short (SPL)

· Five scouts attended the AT campout. Jacob Lopicolo was acting SPL. Luke Layton was Scout of the Campout.
· Last Tuesday’s troop meeting included a survival team building exercise.

· PLC and Court of Honor were held last month.
· A representative from Sharing God’s Love will attend the next meeting.
· December 11 will be the last troop meeting of the year, and there will be a Christmas party with a gift exchange.

· December 15 is merit badge day at Union.

· January’s theme is camping, and the campout will be at Mr. Fletcher’s farm on January 18 – 20 (MLK weekend). There will probably be an orienteering course. Mr. Heron will try to set one up.

Mr. Bebber (Outdoor Activities)

· The gun club campout is scheduled for February 22 – 24; Pisgah is scheduled for March 22 – 24. There may be a work day on December 18.

Mr. Law (Advancements)
· We reviewed a list to ensure that all registered scouts are active.
Mr. McGregor (Webmaster)
· The website has been updated.

Mr. Barnes (Eagle and OA Advisor)

· Daniel Layton’s Eagle board is scheduled for December 18; it had to be rescheduled.
· Collin McKinnon is working on his Eagle project.

· The Eagle banquet was very nice.

· Four or five boys are getting prepared to present their projects.

Mr. Wise (Chair)

· The troop has received and framed Jackson McGregor’s Eagle certificate. Eagle Court of Honor will be December 15.
Mr. Ranta (Fundraising)

· No report.

Mr. Croom (Merit Badge Day)
· All popcorn money is due tomorrow.

· Mr. Croom asked for a volunteer to collect Merit Badge Day money tomorrow night. Mr. Law volunteered. Seven or eight scouts signed up. Citizen in the Community, Family Life, Personal Management and Emergency Preparation will be offered.

· We need someone to officially welcome Ms. Adkins from Sharing God’s Love.

Mr. Fletcher (Florida Trip 2013) 

· Mr. Fletcher needs to create a payment plan/schedule.

Mr. Ranta (Other)

· All but one of the boys scheduled to attend the bullying seminar attended. While the presenter would probably be available to present to the troop, the general consensus was that we should find someone else.

· The troop should have a focus on bullying each year before new scouts come in.

Mr. Barnes (Other)

· The Bechtel Summit High Adventure Program will be up and running next year. Located in West Virginia, the Summit may be an alternative or addition to Philmont.

Mr. Kuenzli moved, and Mr. Heron seconded meeting adjournment at 8:27.

Mr. Fletcher (Florida Keys Trip Coordinator)

· Planning for the trip is going well. Mr. Fletcher will make a payment announcement at tomorrow’s meeting.

Mr. Croom

· A few scouts have expressed interest in going to Philmont in 2014. Mr. Clamp and Mr. Kuenzli will organize the trip if there is interest.

· The troop won the council Public Relations contest.

Mr. Wise (Chairman)
· SSSJ sold $17,000 worth of pumpkins during their sale! 
Mr. G. Lee (Scoutmaster)

· The Table Rock trip seemed to be successful, but there were some complaints and issues. Interviews were conducted with those who attended. The interviews revealed that several scouts were playing with fire and germX inappropriately; they also put propane in Gatorade bottles and lit it.
· Mr. Lee suggested that everyone involved should face some consequences. Mr. Cathcart suggested a work detail or a trip to a burn center.

Discussion
Several options were discussed including:

1. More adult supervision/closer proximity at campouts

2. Mandatory attendance at the upcoming Bullying Seminar on November 17.

3. Fire safety presentation at a scout meeting for all scouts

4. Trip/volunteer at a burn center.

5. Work on fire safety merit badge as a troop

6. Scouts involved repeat Tenderfoot rank requirement

7. ASPLs relieved of duty, would not get credit for leadership, and would be replaced. This is up to SPL Ryan Short.

Mr. Cannon moved that the individuals involved in bullying attend the Bullying Seminar. (Names of individuals redacted.) Motion was properly seconded and approved.

Mr. Dooley will look into a fires safety presentation for the troop.
Meeting was adjourned at 8:40.

